
 

A message from the Head of School 

Refugee Week 

‘Community is a superpower’ was the theme of Refugee 

Week this year. As a school, we read the story ‘Saving The 
Butterfly’ by Helen Cooper and every child across school 
created their own butterfly to share how together as a 

school, we have the power to make the world a better 

place. As community is one of our core school values, we 

felt it was especially important to recognise how refugees 

are welcome within our school community. 

Our art work, along with some beautiful poetry and writing 

was shared in our huge refugee tent in the outdoor 

classroom last week – we hope you were able to see how 

beautiful it was. 

 

 

 

If you didn’t get the chance to see it, we have created a 
video to share with you all: 

https://youtube.com/shorts/_s2_bfsC97E?feature=share 

Sports Day 

 

 

 

 

 
We had a brilliant day on Thursday celebrating all things 

sport across school. Year 6 were fantastic ambassadors for 

the day and supported Mrs Shaw and Mr Eddyshaw in 

 

running the day smoothly. We were thrilled to see so many 

of you in attendance, and hope that the leg injuries from 

the parents and carers race are now healed! 

Scores from Sports Day were: 

1st place – Yellow house with 294 points 

2nd place – Blue house with 256 points 

3rd place – Red house with 248 points 

4th place – Green house with 221 points 

Children in yellow house will receive a prize of extra break 

time as a house reward for being the overall Sports Day 

winners! 

SHINE drama performance at 
Nottingham Playhouse 

 

We are incredibly proud of the children in Year 5 and 6 who 

have attended the Nottingham Playhouse SHINE drama 

group that runs at Warren every Wednesday for the last 

year. They performed along with other SHINE groups from 

across Nottingham on the Playhouse stage on Thursday 

evening, and they stood out from the crowd with their 

confidence and ambitious performance. Well done! 

We would also like to take this opportunity to thank all of 

the staff across school who are going out of their way to 

ensure so many brilliant experiences can take place both in 

and out of school hours. We wouldn’t be able to provide 
these opportunities without our team and we are very 

grateful. 

As we move into the final weeks of the term, please 

continue to show your thanks and gratitude to the team 

who are working so hard behind the scenes. 

Thank you for your continued support, 

Mrs Salam 

Head of School 
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Weekly attendance target: 96% 

Last week’s overall attendance:  94.72% 

F1:  94.50% 

F2:  97.90% 

Y1:  91.40% 

Y2:  92.60% 

Y3:  94.50% 

Y4:  97.90% 

Y5:  91.80% 

Y6:  99.20% 

This week’s attendance:  92.97% 

F1:  96.00% 

F2:  93.50% 

Y1:  89.40% 

Y2:  92.50% 

Y3:  91.10% 

Y4:  96.60% 

Y5:  92.90% 

Y6:  91.90% 
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Attendance matters 
Attendance processes if your child is absent from school 

 All parents and carers are expected to notify school if your child 

is unable to attend and give reason as to why they are absent. 

If your child’s attendance is above 90% 

 If we do not receive communication from you, a text message will 

be sent to find out why your child is absent. 

 If your child is well enough to attend in the afternoon, we 

encourage you to bring your child in, as they will receive an 

attendance mark for the afternoon session. 

 We expect for you to continue to communicate with school on a 

daily basis if your child continues to be absent from school. 

 If we do not receive communication from you, a house visit will 

be completed. 

If your child’s attendance is below 90% - persistently absent 

 If we do not receive communication from you, school will phone 

you by 9.30am to find out why your child is absent. 

 Medical evidence, if your child is absent from school as they are 

unwell, will be requested from you. 

 If medical evidence is not provided to school for your child’s 
absence, we will complete a house visit to discuss your child’s 
absence with you. 

 If 3 home visits are made in a term, school will need to consider 

whether a referral to social services is required due to 

educational neglect. 

Lateness and unauthorised absence 

 There has been a significant increase in the number of children 

that are arriving late to school.  

 All children should arrive at school by 8.50am. 

 If your child arrives past 9.30am, their attendance for the 

morning session will be classed as unauthorised, and this will 

negatively impact their attendance. 

 You can receive a fine from the local authority for continued 

lateness past 9.30am, as this is considered to be unauthorised 

absence from school. 

If you would like to discuss your child’s attendance further, please speak 
to a member of our attendance team. We will provide support to families 

to ensure your child is able to attend school: 

 Mrs Neat – Attendance officer 

 Mrs Salam – Head of School 

 Mrs Ford – DSL and Inclusion Leader 

 Mrs Curtis – School Business Manager 

 

Your child’s class teacher will also be happy to discuss your child’s 
attendance with you. We are here to help you! 

 

A message from Mrs Neat – our attendance officer 

Attendance is an area we are continuing to work on across 

the school for this academic year. We hope to continue to 

see the efforts that parents and carers are going to, to 

ensure that children are in school every day. Please 

continue to maintain this in the summer term, to ensure 

the best possible progress for your child at school. 

If you need any help or support, please get in touch with 

us. We are here to help. 
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Attendance matters 
Statutory attendance updates for the DfE 

From 19th August 2024, the Department for Education is implementing statutory guidance for school to implement in regards to 

attendance. A link to the guidance can be found here: Working together to improve school attendance - GOV.UK (www.gov.uk) 

The guidance includes information on the following: 

Term Time Holidays 

We understand the frustration of holidays increasing in price during school holiday times. However, the impact of taking holidays during 

the term has a significant impact on the child’s achievement and academic progress. It also undermines the school’s rich curriculum as 

key knowledge is missed on their learning journey. From the start of the next academic year, Warren Academy will issue penalty notices 

for unauthorised term time holidays where appropriate to do so. Please take this into account before booking holidays during term time 

next academic year - there are 175 non-school days during the year in which to take holidays. As a result of the change in statutory 

guidance, penalty notices are now more severe, and monitoring is over a 3-year basis. Further information about costs of fines is detailed 

below. 

Unauthorised Absences 

Schools must consider all unauthorised absences for a penalty notice. The new threshold is 10 sessions of unauthorised absence in a 

rolling period of 10 school weeks. A school day is divided into two registration sessions, AM and PM. If these registrations are missed for 

unauthorised reasons, it may lead to penalty. Unauthorised absence can be: 

 An unauthorised holiday, as explained above 

 Reason has not been established as to why the child is absent 

 The school is not satisfied that the reason given is one that can be recorded as authorised 

 Being late after registers have closed (30 minutes after the start of the school day) 

Fines 

Whilst there are many changes, one of the most significant changes are around the penalty notices issued for unauthorised attendance. 

These fines are per parent, per child and have been increased. 

First Offence – The first time a Penalty Notice is issued the amount will be: 

 £160 per parent, per child, paid within 28 days. 

 Reduced to £80 per parent, per child, if paid within 21 days 

Second Offence (within 3 rolling years) – The second time a Penalty Notice is issued the amount will be: 

 £160 per parent per child paid within 28 days. 

Third Offence and Any Further Offences (within 3 rolling years) 

 The third time an offence is committed a Penalty Notice will not be issued and the case will be presented straight to the Magistrates 
Court. 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/working-together-to-improve-school-attendance


 

Other information this week… 

Key dates 

Summer term 

Date Event 

11.7.25 

 

Warren music festival – music concert 

and summer fayre 

14.7.25-16.7.25 

 

Y5/6 Residential to Walesby Forest 

17.7.25/18.7.25 

 

Transition mornings to new classes – 

new teachers will be announced to 

you soon. Please do not worry! 

17.7.25 

 

Burrow Staycation after school 

18.7.25 

 

Annual reports sent out to parents 

22.7.25 

 

Y6 Performance  

Afternoon show – 2pm 

Evening show – 6pm 

24.7.25 

 

Y6 Leavers Assembly – 10am 

Parents and carers welcome to join 

24.7.25 

 

Family Picnic from 12pm 

Letters to follow regarding lunch for 

this event 

24.7.25 

 

Last Day of Term – school closes at 

1.30pm 

 

3.9.25 

 

Children return to school 

 

 



Curriculum news 

Learning across our year groups this week 

  

 
 

 

In F1, the children have 

been reading 'What Will I 

Be?' The children have been 

role-playing being a dentist. 

John has decided he would 

like to be a dentist when he 

grows up! 

 

In F2 this week, the children 

have been thinking about 

jobs we could do when they 

grow up that help people! 

The children wrote about this 

in drawing club- Lena wants 

to be a vet and look after 

everyone's pets! 

 

Year 1 have been practicing 

their skills as artists this 

week! 

In Design and Technology, 

Year 2 tasted a variety of 

different tropical fruits for 

our fruit salad research 

lesson! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 3 have been busy 

practising their art skills this 

week. They have been 

exploring the artist David 

Hockney and have created a 

pop art piece in his style, 

with the theme of Ancient 

Egypt. 

 

Year 4 have been researching 

about similarities and 

differences between 

mountains and rivers in the 

UK and Poland, they created 

posters to share their facts 

Year 5 have been using Purple 

Mash to organise information 

about the rainforest in their 

computing lessons 

Year 6 have been 

developing their drama 

skills, rehearsing for their 

upcoming production at 

the end of the year. 

 

 



Curriculum news 
Learning in the Burrow this week 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Burrow released their 
butterflies into the wild. The children 
enjoyed watching them flutter away. 

Some of the children were brave 
enough to hold the butterflies too! 



  
  
  
  
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Curriculum news 
Enrichment around school 

Kim, Finley’s mum, came to 
talk to children in EYFS about 
what ambulance responders 
do for a job. This links to their 
topic on ‘People Who Help Us' 
this half term. Kim explained 
what happens when you ring 

999 and ask for an 
ambulance. You would speak 
to someone like Kim on the 

phone ready to help you while 
you wait for an 

ambulance. Thank you so 
much Kim for coming in to 

talk to everyone about such 
an important job! 

Year 2 had a visit from 
Diversify Education, a 
charity in Nottingham 

that was set up to 
support and promote 
diverse communities 
coming together. The 
charity completed a 
Steel Pan workshop 

with the children, linked 
to their topic this half 

term on The Caribbean! 

 



 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Y6 had an America themed day as a 
part of their topic last week. They 

began by passing through immigration 
and applying for visas before being 

welcomed to the USA with cotton 
candy, American milkshakes and 

classic Disney cartoons. They then 
went on to chase the ‘American 

Dream’ to find fame and fortune, 
picking either to: start an automotive 
company designing cars; work in the 
movies and produce a film; or write 

and record a piece of music. The class 
then sat a USA citizenship test to 

become fully fledged citizens with the 
option to run for president. The class 
have voted for their new American 
theme President. They also had the 
opportunity to spend some of their 

well-earned American Dollars in Miss 
Oakley’s (Mrs Ferris’) all American 

snack bar. 

 

Curriculum news 
Enrichment around school 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Curriculum news 
Enrichment around school 

Children across F2, KS1 and KS2 
enjoyed Sports Day on 

Thursday! It was fantastic to 
have so many parents, carers 

and family members join us, and 
see so many of you taking part 

in races too! 

A huge thank you to Mrs Shaw, 
Mr Eddyshaw and the Year 6s 

for their incredible organisation 
and support in running the day! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Curriculum news 
Enrichment around school 

Children in Y2 and Y3, and 
the Y4 class visited 

Conkers Advernture 
Centre as a part of an 

enrichment day. They got 
to take part in a bare foot 

walk, ride the Conkers 
train, watch a film in a 4D 
cinema and explore the 
huge climbing frames! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Curriculum news 
Enrichment around school 

Some children in Y2 and Y3 
visited White Post Farm for 

a residential! They had a 
tour of the farm and met 
lots of the animals, had fun 
in the play centre and got 
to sleep over too! A huge 

thank you to all of the staff 
that allowed for this 

experience to happen! 



 
 
 
 
 

The wraparound care offer from Premier Education club runs daily and 
times and costs are detailed below: 

 Breakfast Club – 7:30am till start of school – £5 per day 

 After School Club – end of school till 4:30pm – £7 per day 

 After School Club – end of school till 5:30pm – £10 per day  

At the breakfast club, children will be offered cereal and toast. At 

the after school club, a light snack of a sandwich or wrap with a 

choice of fillings will be on offer. Fruit will also be available as well 

as various drink choices (no fizzy drinks). We will cater for any 

specific dietary requirements. Every child attending will be given 

the option of a snack, including those attending until 4.30. 

There will be a wide range of activities at the club for children to 

take part in. Each day there will be the option of sports activities 

and games, which will vary throughout the week. In addition there 

will be arts and crafts activities on offer, board games and quizzes 

amongst other things as well as themed days throughout the term. 

Bookings can be made via our website. Our booking system is very 

flexible and allows block bookings in advance or individual days as 

and when required. Click on the link below to go direct to the 

booking page. We are OFSTED Registered, which means we are able 

to accept payment by childcare vouchers. If you are looking to 

pay via this method please email us on sbracken@premier-

education.com to advise of your provider so we can get them set 

up on our system to accept payment.  

 

 

 

  

 

Wraparound care offer 

mailto:sbracken@premier-education.com
mailto:sbracken@premier-education.com


 

Due to the popularity of Netflix’s most recent viral show, Squid Game, this week’s 
newsletter will summarise some of the risks and concerns, 

 

What is Squid game? 

Squid game is a South Korean television series streaming on Netflix. The plot 

centres around a group of adult debtor, thieves and gamblers competing against 

each other in a series of childhood games for a grand cash prize. However, there 

is an extremely dark twist to the game. Since its release, Squid game has become 

number one across 90 different countries in Netflix’s ranking of most watched TV 
shows, this includes in the UK. 

 

Harmful content in the show. 

The aesthetic of Squid Game, especially in promotional images and material, 

appears innocent and childlike. Currently, Squid game has a rating of 15+ as the 

visual content includes high levels of violence and death. It also has graphic 

depictions of suicide, murder and sexual assault. Children and young people are 

likely to know about Squid Game via word of mouth and/or social media/ gaming 

platforms. They may however, be unaware of the extent of the violence that the 

show contains. Squid Game is not suitable for primary aged children. 

 

 

 

Safeguarding news 
An update from Mrs Ford, Designated Safeguarding Lead 



The risk of recreation 

Due to the overwhelming popularity of Squid Game and its challenge-based plot, 

many of the themes have become popular on social media platforms: The most 

popular being ‘Red light, green light’ whereby players attempt to reach a spot in 
an allotted time in a stop-start fashion. A particular image from the show being 

recreated, involves a giant doll like robot that monitors movement. Some schools 

in the UK have reported children using physical violence to ‘punish’ losers.  

How does my child know about this? 

As this is a cultural phenomenon, Squid Game has become a popular subject of 

memes, games and online conversation. It is entirely possible for a child or young 

person to know all about Squid Game – without actually watching the show. 

Popular gaming platforms such as Roblox and Fortnite have also seen a sharp 

increase in user-designed games recreating those in Squid Game. These can be 

played by anyone. They are also being heavily livestreamed by many gaming 

streamers on Youtube and Twitch. Parents and carers should also be aware that 

video content from this show is found extensively on TikTok, which could also 

increase interest in watching the show.  Remember: even if you restrict the child 

in your care from watching Squid Game, they may be able to access content on 

other platforms. 

Practical Tips and Guidance 

Pause – Consider the age and ability of your child alongside the platform they 

use. 

Think – Consider talking to your child about harmful content online. 

Talk – Engage your child in a natural way and ask questions if they know to find 

out how much they know about the topic. 

It’s best not to approach the subject directly. This will avoid introducing them to 
something they may not know about.   

If you notice your child is recreating one of the games in Squid Game or they 

mention it you, it is important to ask them what they know and how they heard 

about it, before assuming they have watched it. Ensure that they know who they 

can talk to if they have witnessed something that upsets or distresses them 

online. 

 

Safeguarding news 
An update from Mrs Ford, Designated Safeguarding Lead 
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Our lunch menus 
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